Chesapeake

Department of Human Resources
Post Office Box 15225
Chesapeake, Virginia 23328-5225
(757) 382-6492

Fax (757) 382-8556

Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA)
Special Enrollment Notice

If you are declining enrollment for yourself or your dependents (including your spouse) because of other
health insurance or group health plan coverage, you may be able to enroll yourself or your dependents
in this plan if you or your dependents lose eligibility for that other coverage (or if the employer stops
contributing towards your or your dependents’ other coverage). However, you must request
enrollment within 30 calendar days after your or your dependents’ other coverage ends.

In addition, if you have a new dependent as result of marriage, birth, adoption, or placement for
adoption, you may be able to enroll yourself and your dependents. However, you must request
enrollment within 30 calendar days after the marriage, birth, adoption, or placement for adoption.

Special enroliment rights also may exist in the following circumstances:

m |f you or your dependents experience a loss of eligibility for Medicaid or a state Children’s
Health Insurance Program (CHIP) coverage and you request enrollment within 60 calendar days
after that coverage ends; or

m If you or your dependents become eligible for a state premium assistance subsidy through
Medicaid or a state CHIP with respect to coverage under this plan and you request enrollment
within 60 calendar days after the determination of eligibility for such assistance.

Note: The 60 calendar day period for requesting enrollment applies only in these last two listed
circumstances relating to Medicaid and state CHIP. As described above, a 30 calendar day period
applies to most special enroliments.

To request special enrollment, log onto Employee Self Service, https://ess.cityofchesapeake.net or
to  obtain more  information, contact Human Resources at  757-382-8956  or
hrbenefits@cityofchesapeake.net.

“The City of Chesapeake adheres to the principles of equal employment opportunity.
This policy extends to all programs and services supported by the City."



